Board of County Commissioners
Workshop: Fire MSBU and Public Safety Issues

Tuesday, February 17, 2015 at 3:00 p.m.
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida, met for a regularly scheduled Workshop on Tuesday, February 17, 2015 with Chairman Ralph Thomas presiding. Present were Commissioners Randy Merritt, Jerry Moore, Richard Harden and Howard Kessler. Also present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Brandy Raye King.
The purpose of this meeting is to allow discussion relating to the Fire MSBU and review of the current status as well as the future needs within the Fire Rescue Department and the Five Year Plan.

The County Administrator opened the workshop by thanking all the Fire/EMS employees in attendance for their service to the County.
Public Safety Director and Fire Chief, Mike Morgan, gave a presentation to the Board. He stated the current annual fire assessment rate for property owners is $75. Government Services Group provided a study to the Board in 2010 that suggested the annual fire assessment rate of $191 could be substantiated. Chief Morgan stated that 41% of the funding received for the Fire department goes to pay for personnel expenses.

Chief Morgan stated that the number of emergency calls they are receiving is increasing and there are not enough volunteers available to handle all the calls. It costs the County $3,500 per volunteer to get them medically screened and purchase proper safety equipment.

The Fire Department needs to replace breathing apparatus due to new standards at $5,500. Chief Morgan stated that the average age of the fleet of vehicles is 19 years. A Class A fire engine is estimated to cost $389,000. A commercial cab truck is estimated to cost $280,000.
The EMS Department has received a 16% increase in the number of calls in the last year. There are times when there is no ambulance available when an emergency call is received. The County Administrator stated that in the current fiscal year, the EMS department will be at least 50% funded by EMS billings.
The County Administrator stated that the Fire MSBU fund can no longer continue to function as an operating and capital fund.

Chief Morgan stated that the current facilities and equipment is outdated. Commissioner Kessler stated he feels the current condition of the facility where the career firefighters live is dangerous.

There was discussion among the Board about various methods to help correct the MSBU Fund.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chairman at 4:36 pm. 

